
Butler Township Planning Commission 
March 6, 2023 

Minutes 
 
 
Members present:  Rick Funt (Chair), Dave Ryman, Deb Ruppert, Gail Sweezey, John Adamik 
Danielle Helwig, Township Secretary, and Jon Holmes Township Engineer 
 
Rick Funt called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  
 
Adamik made the motion that the officers stay the same for the 2023 year—Rick Funt (Chair) 
Dave Ryman (Assistant Chair) and Gail Sweezey (Secretary).  Ryman seconded the motion.  All in 
favor with a 5-0 vote. 
 
Ryman made the motion to approve the February, 2023 minutes.  Funt seconded the motion 
and all were in favor with a 5-0 vote. Township Planning reorganization postponed for one 
month until new member was appointed. 
 
Two visitors. No Public Comments. 
 

1. Amish School House Land Development 

• No County Comments available at this time. 

• No action needed. 
 

2. Zoning recommendation for schools and government offices 

• Started the discussion of possible location and exemptions.   

• Adamik will arrange a meeting with Arendtsville Borough Planning Commission 
to discuss possibilities. 

 
The next meeting is Monday, April 3, 2023 
 
Rick Funt (Chair) adjourned the meeting at 8:00pm. 
 
                
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 

Gail Sweezey, Secretary 


